 COUNCIL MEETING
CITY OF LUVERNE

December 10, 2018

The City of Luverne Council met in regular session on December 10, 2018 at 5:30 p.m., in the City Hall Building. The following members were present:

Mayor Ed Beasley
Charlie Johnson, Councilman

Kip Smith, Councilman 

Kathy Smyth, Councilwoman
Elliott Jones, Councilman 

Eddie Billings, Councilman
Mike Jones, Attorney 


Margie Gomillion, Clerk

Michelle Royals, Engineer

Mike Johnson, Chief


Lee Simmons, Park Director


Matt Hutcheson, Editor

Absent:

Morris Tate, Engineer


Visitors:

Tracy Delaney, SCADC
Robyn Snellgrove

Mayor Beasley called the meeting to order. The mayor called on Michelle Royals to lead the pledge of allegiance to the flag and Mike Jones to say a prayer. 
The mayor called for the approval of the minutes of November 26, 2018. Councilman Billings made a motion to approve the minutes as written. Councilman Smith seconded the motion and the vote was unanimously approved.

Mayor Beasley called on Ms. Royals for the engineers report. Ms. Royals reported routine work was performed in all departments. Councilman Smith stated the electric department cut down the pine tree at Memorial Curve today. Ms. Royals stated when the tree fell it damaged curbing & asphalt on First Avenue Ext. that will be repaired at a later date. Mayor Beasley stated the lagoon is up on ADEM specifications.
The chief reported he applied for a $24,000 JAG grant for office and car computers. The chief stated some issues that Councilwoman Smyth has brought up on Jeffcoat Street have been addressed. Also, on the car burglaries around town we were able to serve a search warrant and make an arrest on those to get back some of the property.  There were seven or eight burglaries cleared up with the one search warrant.
The mayor stated he made a trip to the airport and everything is looking good.
Mayor Beasley stated the library is very busy and everything is going well.

Robyn Snellgrove reminded everyone of the Christmas Sweets and Treats at the library tomorrow night from 6-8 p.m. Councilwoman Smyth stated you could attend the libraries function either before or after the parade. The mayor stated the Christmas parade is tomorrow night at 6:30 p.m.


The mayor called on Tracy Delaney with SCADC to discuss the strategic plan. Mrs. Delaney thanked the mayor and council for letting her come speak. Mrs. Delaney stated she had put a copy of the strategic plan draft on the table for everyone. Mrs. Delaney discussed the draft and requested the council look at the contents closely to make sure the contents are correct. Mrs. Delaney stated she would come back in January or whenever the council is ready to discuss the plan.

The chief discussed having extra police for the Christmas parade tomorrow night. Chief Johnson stated the Chamber has requested closing part of 6th Street. Councilman Smith made a motion to let the chief use whatever means necessary to flow traffic as he sees fit. Councilman Billings seconded the motion and the vote was unanimously approved.

Councilman Smith discussed CCA and Luverne High School were both runner ups in the High School State Championships games in their division. Councilman Smith recommended doing a resolution for each school. Mr. Jones was asked to prepare the resolutions.

Councilwoman Smyth stated she appreciates the chief’s work on a law enforcement issue. We can have a safe and secure community. Mayor Beasley stated the Garden Club and the Chamber of Commerce did an excellent job putting decorations together. 

Councilman Billings discussed how proud he is of all the emergency personnel responders we have in the city. 

Mike Jones asked the council if they would be interested in getting some students on a part-time basis to help the city with its social media. Mr. Jones stated maybe the city could have Twitter, Facebook and Instagram accounts to better inform the community of things such as: meetings, parades, power outage and road closures. This would be part-time and really cheap. Mr. Jones stated he has already spoken with the assistant principal at Luverne High School and will get with CCA. The council agreed this would be a good idea. Mr. Jones stated he would follow up and put a proposal together for after the 1st of the year.
Councilman Jones made a motion to adjourn the meeting. Councilman Smyth seconded the motion.
Meeting was adjourned.

